MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 1/7/20 MEMBERS PRESENT _ 11

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $§ 2.129.74

Scott Weaver reported that the club spent $14 on a small memorial for
Tommy Davidson displayed at the December Gallatin Coin Show.

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Keith Sykes (1857 Flving Eagle Cent)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Terry Hess (Three Cent Nickel)

OLD BUSINESS: The preliminary financial results from the December
Gallatin Coin Show were:

Revenue: $6,420.00; Expenses; $4,467.48; Net Income: $1,952.52 .
Revenue was up, Expenses were down a little, and Net Income was up.

One bad check in the amount of $240.00 was received from a dealer. That
dealer has stated he will reimburse Jim Viken for that amount.

During the Gallatin Coin Show, there was a door open on the side of the
gymnasium. Several people were entering the gymnasium through this side
door and bypassing the registration table. This was brought to the attention
of the law enforcement officer present and he did close and lock that side
door.



NEW BUSINESS: Scott Weaver discussed the door prizes planned for
future meetings. He estimates that between $40 - $50 worth of prizes will be
awarded per month and he asked for flexibility in choosing prize values.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

TENNESSEE GENERAL ASSEMBLY WEBSITE (as of 2/1/20)

880333 AEIIONS DATE

Assigned to General Subcommittee of 03/06/2019
Senate F,W&M Revenue Subcommittee

Refer to Senate F,\WW&M Revenue 02/05/2019
Subcommittee

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




Xfinity Connect Important Info Regarding Coin Club___ Printout Page 1 of 1

Scott Weaver <dscotweaver@hotmail.com> 1/28/2020 2:28 PM

Important Info Regarding Coin Club!!

To Janetnjeff.clark@gmail.com <janetnjeff.clark@gmail.com> - thess01@yahoo.com <tlhess01@yahoo.com>
jsamjohnson@msn.com <jsamjohnson@msn.com> - jlamb@united.net <jlamb@united.net> «
JerryLGN@Bellsouth.net <jerrylgn@bellsouth.net> » Dennis Longest <dennis.longest@yahoo.com> *
lovellken@aol.com <lovellkken@aol.com> « Steve Meyer <stevemeyer48@yahoo.com> «

Dave Osborn LAST_NAME <huskydad94@comcast.net> « mrowe75586@aol.com <mrowe75586@aol.com> «
crsollmann@aol.com <crsollmann@aol.com> « keith.sykes@att.net <keith.sykes@att.net>

JAMES VIKEN <jviken@comcast.net> « dscottweaver@hotmail.com <dscottweaver@hotmail.com>

Hello Everyone

Our club President, Jim, has asked that | send this message out to everyone. Since we don’t have an email for all
members, please pass this information along to anyone that you see. If anyone needs any additional
clarification, reach out to Jim 615-339-4068 or Scott 520-990-3026.

To all Nashville Coin Club members -

Many of you already know our meeting room in Trevecca Towers is unavailable to us due to
renovations being done there. My communications with people there were at first encouraging
that we would be allowed to use a similar room in the other tower building. But then higher ups
in the corporate structure
of the new ownership got involved. They say liability concerns about non-resident access to
the building is a risk they can't take. We may not ever be allowed to use their facility again.

Now the good news. The previous owner of Trevecca Towers, Ron Jones, has generously
offered to let us use a room in a building on Trevecca property he still owns. It is the Trevecca
Annex building at 76 Hart St. which we go around to get to the tower we have been using.
Parking will be in the same place as we are used to, on Hart St. and in the parking lot across
from the building.

Now the problem. The room is not available on any Tuesday. We will schedule our Feb.
meeting for Monday, Feb. 3rd at the regular time of 7pm and as usual people can start arriving
as early as 6 pm. It is a two story building with large glass windows and door in the middle and
same size windows directly above and our meeting room is on the 2nd floor.

This will be an important meeting to discuss the possibility of using this facility permanently
and changing our meeting schedule to Mondays. Elections of officers will be held also. Other
business anyone wants to bring up is also welcome.

Please attend if at all possible. Thanks, Jim Viken

https://connect xfinity.com/appsuite/v=7.10.0-29.20191220.072254/print. htm1?print_1580... 1/30/2020



MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 2/3/20 MEMBERS PRESENT 16

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $§ 2.163.74
8 people paid dues at this meeting
19 people have paid to date

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Jeff Clark - SF Mint Modern Proof
Commemorative

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY John Lamb - Ben Franklin Scientist Proof
Commemorative

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:

Dave Osborn suggested that the club members present discuss whether we
should give the Hendersonville Coin Club any money (as we did last year)
from the profits of the last Gallatin Coin Show held in December 2019. The
only member of the Hendersonville Club (who is not also a member of the
Nashville Club) sat at the registration table for awhile on Saturday. We were
noticeably short of manpower when the setup for the show on Thursday took
place. After a short discussion, a motion was made to give the
Hendersonville Club $30.00 for their participation in the Gallatin Coin
Show. The motion was seconded and passed.

Scott Weaver suggested that the Nashville Coin Club meetings be moved to
the second Monday of every month to avoid holidays such as the July 4th,



Labor Day and New Year's Day. A motion was made, seconded and passed
by a vote of 6 to 5.

Another motion was made to hold the Nashville Coin Club meetings
on the first Monday of the month until July 2020. The motion was seconded
and passed.

A motion was made to hold all future meetings at the new location at 70
Hart Street on the Trevecca University campus. The motion was seconded
and passed.

Jeff Gallup volunteered to speak to the owner of the building at 70 Hart
Street to inform him of what the Club decided to do with regard to the
timing and location of our future meetings.

Jim Viken asked for an annual election to be held for the purpose of
choosing club officers for the 2020 calendar year. An inquiry was made as to
whether anyone who is not already an officer wanted to become one and
whether any presiding officer wanted to step down and not serve for the
2020 year. It was decided that each officer will serve another 1 year term in
their present positions.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 3/2/20 MEMBERS PRESENT __ ?

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 2.236.74

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY __ Steven Meyer (2020 Proof Set)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY _ Howard Thornton (1929-D Walk Lib. 50C)

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY __ Jean Johnson (1918-S Walk Lib. 50C)

OLD BUSINESS: As mentioned in the 2/3/20 minutes, it was decided that
the Nashville Coin Club would give $30.00 to the Hendersonville Coin Club
in appreciation for their participation in the administration of the Gallatin
Coin Show in Dec. '19. To that end, Jim Viken gave Dave Osborn $30.00
from the club treasury to give to the Hendersonville Coin Club at their next
regularly scheduled meeting (3/16/20).

The Hendersonville Coin Club meeting was not held on 3/16/20 due to the
venue (Park Place Retirement Center) being locked down for coronavirus
prevention.

NEW BUSINESS: Upcoming Coin Shows: East Ridge, TN (3/6 - 3/8);,
Franklin, TN (3/13 - 3/14); Knoxville, TN (3/13 - 3/14).

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any): Terry Hess - 1853/4 Seated
Liberty Quarter -------- Jim Viken - Two-day Grading Class at the ANA
Convention ---------- Jim Viken - Release of the 2020 Proof Sets including a
nickel with the "W" mintmark.



ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING 6/1/20 MEMBERS PRESENT 11

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT _Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $§ 2.213.24

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Sam Johnson (1876 Seated Liberty Quarter)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY _Jeff Gallup (Morgan Silver Dollar)

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Mason Rowe (1964 Kennedy Half Dollar)

OLD BUSINESS: Jim Viken discussed the May Gallatin Coin Show that
was cancelled due to our venue (the Gallatin Civic Center) closing its doors
during the COVID-19 outbreak. Most (if not all) of the payments received
from dealers were rolled over to the December show, which will be held
contingent on the civic center being open for business at that time.

Expenses incurred for the May Gallatin Coin Show included leaflets and
postage for mailing contracts to dealers. Normally, the Gallatin Coin Show
earns a profit of between $1,000 and $1,500 per show.

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken and Scott Weaver discussed local banks that
would accept rolls of coins and allow you to buy rolls of coins.

Occasionally, if you purchase rolls of coins, they give you machine-wrapped
rolls of 2019 or 2020 coins that have no current value above face value.
Other times, local banks may give you circulated rolls that have some

"finds" in them. Scott Weaver mentioned finding a shield nickel recently.
Finally, some local banks will not allow you to purchase rolls of coins unless
you are a business owner needing coins for cash transactions.



REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: An auction was held with about five different
members having coins for sale. The club received $2.00 from the auction.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING __ 7/6/20 MEMBERS PRESENT 12

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING

==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote
No new members since Feb.

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 2.178.09 19 paid members

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY __ Jim Viken (Ike Dollar Proof)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY _ Ken Lovell (Ike Dollar Proof)

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Steven Meyer (Ike Dollar Proof)

———s

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken informed the club of a $5 ANA annual
membership for new members.

These days, coin shows are few and far between. The upcoming Pittsburgh
ANA coin show has now been cancelled. There is one coin show to be held
in Las Vegas (July) with dealers spaced far apart and only a limited number
of people allowed to be on the floor at any one time. To date, no flyers have
been printed for our own December coin show - first, we don't know if the
Civic Center will even be open in December and there is no public place
open to place the flyers in for people to pick them up!

Steven Meyer mentioned that production at the U.S. mints is down and there
is currently a coin shortage. This may bring the day the mint stops making
pennies closer. Canada stopped making pennies in 2012 and started melting
down an estimated 35 billion pennies in circulation in 2013.



REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 8/3/2020  MEMBERS PRESENT 10

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken
ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
—=> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance §  2.128.09

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Scott Weaver (1986 Prestige Proof Set)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY  Howard Thomton (1930's Circ. WL Half Dollar)

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY _ Jean Johnson (1930's Circ. WL Half Dollar)

OLD BUSINESS: Jim Viken stated that any individual club member still
had time to take advantage of the $5.00 ANA membership special
announced at our July meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken mentioned that past-president, Jeff Clark, has
retired from his dentistry practice but will not be attending our meetings due
to his wife's illness and the ongoing social distancing requirements of
COVID-19.

Scott Weaver inquired about whether our next meeting should be held on
Labor Day (9-7-20) or on the following Monday (9-14-20). It was decided
by vote to have our next meeting on Labor Day (9-7-20).

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: A coin auction was held. #1{.06 €rom the aichsn

bas donaded Lo the <jub,
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary
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NEW MEETING LOCATION. I'd about given up on the HCC ever getting back
into Park Place Retirement Center. In the meantime, Fred Davis has found us a
place to meet. His son-in-law owns a business off Saundersville Road at
1016 Laverne Circle in Hendersonville. It has a conference room with
room for our usual attendance, pus Fred will bring in a small table for our
auction items. The business is not occupied at night and there is access to a
restroom.

Here are the directions from Gallatin Pike (Nashville Highway)...

o From Gallatin Pike, take Saundersville Road past the 2 gas stations, over the
railroad tracks and under Vietnam Veterans Parkway.

e Bear Right under Vietnam Veterans.
e Take the first right, which is Avondale Drive.

e Continue on Avondale about 1 mile to Laverne Circle on the Left and turn
Left.

e Drive about %2 mile to 1016 Laverne Circle on the Right. This is the
3 building on the right after turning Left onto Laverne Circle.

e The building is a 2-story red brick structure with tall skinny windows.

e The building has a door with the street number 1016 on it. There is also a
mailbox right as you come up to the building with 1016 on it.

¢ If you see Jen-Hill Company on your left, you've gone too far.



MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 10/5/20  MEMBERS PRESENT 10

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $§ 2.047.99

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Chris Sollman (1993 Prestige Set)

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Jean Johnson (1993 Prestige Set)

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: Sam Johnson mentioned that, according to a recent
article in The Numismatist, the ANA was having financial problems.

The Knoxville Monthly Coin Show will be held on Sat. November 7th. The
TSNS Coin Show will be held on Fri. Nov. 13th - Sun. Nov. 15th in East
Ridge, TN. Jim Viken asked if anyone planning to attend the TSNS Coin
Show would take some Gallatin Coin Show flyers to distribute. Also,
anyone planning to attend the coin show should check the website to see if
the show may have been cancelled due to COVID-19.

The coin shortage is still on. Some stores are asking for exact change. Fed
Chair Jerome H. Powell said in a Wednesday, June 20, 2020 hearing before
the House Financial Services Committee that the Fed has been working with
the U.S. Mint and reserve banks to fix the temporary issue.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):



ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING 11/2/2020 MEMBERS PRESENT 9

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken
ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $  2.012.99

DOOR PRIZE #1 WONBY __ Jim Viken

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY __ Stephen Meyer

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Sam Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #4 WON BY __ Jeff Gallup

OLD BUSINESS: Jim Viken stated that there was no news about the
December Gallatin Coin Show. There have been no rentals of space at the
Gallatin Civic Center in recent months.

The TSNS Show in East Ridge, TN will be held. Also, there will be a coin
show in Evansville, IN during the month of November.

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken mentioned that a record $4.2M was paid at
auction for a denarius of BRUTUS dated 42 B.C., depicting the Ides of March
(EID - MAR) on its reverse. March 15th, 44 B.C. was the date Julius Caesar
was assassinated.

A silver eagle was recently issued with a privy mark depicting the Allied
victory during WWIL.

Jim Viken announced that we would have Christmas Dinner at our Dec. 7th
meeting. Jean Johnson said that she would furnish a variety of entrees' for



the dinner and asked if someone would be available to carry the food from
her car to the meeting hall. Several members volunteered to do that.

Jim Viken suggested that the club donate $100 to Ron Jones (the owner of
the bldg. in which we hold our meetings), or donate the money to a charity
of his choice. Also, we should invite him to attend our Christmas dinner.
Either Jim or Jeff Gallup will contact Mr. Jones and arrange something
along these lines.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any): Jim Viken distributed a copy
of an NGC article entitled, "Learn Grading: Hierarchy of Grades,
Designations and Strike Characters."

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




